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September 20, 2008

Dear Members & Friends of the SI Community,

The first Italian Jesuits who arrived in San Francisco in 

1849 would have a hard time recognizing the city and bay today, so 
different from what they found when they came to minister in the 
booming city by the bay. What has not changed over these years is the 
roots and reason why the Jesuits minister in churches, retreat centers, 

universities and high schools. We serve God and the human family in order 
to lead all of us to more Godly lives and a more virtuous and spiritual social 
order. Our roots are in Christ’s life and message, to establish God’s kingdom 
here on earth. Our reason for ministry is to educate our students to discover 
their talents and the vision that will inspire them to partner with Christ in 
transforming the world. This is heart of our Jesuit vision: service for new 
lives and a new creation.
  D  uring 2008-2009, we will celebrate the 100th anniversary of the 
establishment of the California Province of the Society of Jesus, even 
though Jesuits were here as missionaries for 50 years before. In order to 
celebrate this century plus of Jesuit ministry in California, the new Superior 
General of the Jesuits, the Very Reverend Adolfo Nicholas, S.J. will visit the 
California Province in late January and early February – 20 years since a Fr. 
General visited California. 
    A second significant event for SI is the Jesuit Sponsorship Review process 
in the spring semester. Those early Italian Jesuit missionaries founded, 
staffed and developed what is now St. Ignatius Prep. Since the very first day 
the partnership between the Jesuits and the school has been an essential part 
of who we are. Following a review of our mission, our formation programs 
and our work by a visiting team, a formal agreement will be signed between 
the California Province of the Jesuits and St. Ignatius Prep in order to ratify 
and support the Jesuit identity of SI and affirm our Jesuit ties. A new process 
but with ancient roots.
  W  hile our Jesuit roots are ancient, the school is ever changing. This year 
marks momentous changes: a new Principal, new Deans, and new Board 
Chairs. As we welcome new leaders, we also strive to keep our campus 
current. As I write, we are completing three important projects to keep the 
campus safe, attractive and efficient. Each room, hallway and corner of the 
campus has been upgraded with a new smoke and fire detection system; the 
Orradre Courtyard, being renovated to create more open and inviting space 
for our students, will be covered with an atrium-like roof; and the kitchen 
has been remodeled to bring it to code and to serve better the students, 
faculty, Jesuits and the greater SI community with efficient space and state-
of-the-art equipment. Combined, these necessary projects cost $5 million, an 
endeavor that SI could never accomplish without your support.
    This Jesuit ministry with ancient roots continually improves. It would be 
impossible for us to maintain the high quality of education and accessibility 
for our students without you. Thank you for your support, generosity and 
belief in God’s work and the Ignatian vision.

Devotedly yours in Christ,

(Rev.) Robert T. Walsh, S.J. ’68
President
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Boards of Trustees & Regents

Board of Regents

Mr. Curtis Mallegni

Chairman

Mrs. Anne Ryan

Vice Chairman

Mr. Kerwin Allen

Mr. Clark Callander

Mrs. Catherine Cannata

Mr. Peter Casey

Mr. Jeff Columbini

Mr. Joseph Diffley

Mrs. Dana Emery

Mr. Gordon Getty

Ms. Yvonne Go

Mrs. Nanette Gordon

Mr. John Grealish

Mr. Peter Imperial

Mr. John Jack

The Hon. Kathleen Kelly

Mrs. Mary Lawson

Mrs. Mary Kay Leveroni

Ms. Kylee Lin

Mr. Jeff Maggioncalda

Mr. Don Mancini

Mr. Ivan Maroevich

Mr. William McDonnell*

Mrs. Elizabeth Miller

Mr. Paul Mohun

Christopher Moscone, Esq.

Martin D. Murphy, Esq.*

Rev. Thomas H. O’Neill, S.J.

Mr. Clyde Ostler

Mrs. Karen Rollandi

Mr. Patrick Ruff

Mr. Gerald Simon

Dr. Robert Szarnicki

Mrs. Barbara Talavan

Mr. Gregory Vaughan

Mr. J. Malcolm Visbal

Rev. Robert T. Walsh, S.J.

* Lifetime Members

Rev. Michael C. McCarthy, S.J. ’82

Chairman

Rev. Charles Gagan, S.J. ’55 

Rev. Michael Gilson, S.J.

Mr. Curtis J. Mallegni ’67

Rev. Thomas H. O’Neill, S.J. ’74

Rev. Mario Prietto, S.J.

Nancy Stretch, Esq.

Rev. Robert T. Walsh, S.J. ’68

Board of Trustees

After commencement exercises last May, Fr. Walsh thanked the regents leaving the 
board, including, from left, Heidi Tate, Bob Guglielmi, Leo Murphy and Sara Stephens.
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Regents Emeriti

Mrs. Angelina Alioto

Mr. John F. Azevedo

Mr. Alessandro Baccari

Dr. Rena Merrit Bancroft

Mr. David Bernstein

Mrs. Joseph Bernstein

Mr. Thomas Bertelsen

Mr. Carl F. Blom

Sr. Margaret Buchanan, SM

Mr. Robert T. Buich

Mr. Gregoire Calegari

Hon. Mary Callanan

Mrs. Barbara Callander

Mr. James Canales, Jr.

Mr. Michael P. Carroll

Mr. Hector Chinchilla

Mr. John A. Christen III

Mrs. Alfred G. Cinelli

Mr. Mark Cleary

Mr. Albert Clifford

Mr. Samuel Coffey

Mr. Kevin Coyne

Mary Cranston, Esq.

Mr. Don Dana

Mr. John Duff

Mr. John S. Ehrlich

Mrs. Dana Emery

Mr. Scott Erickson

Mr. Clifford M. Farmer

Mr. John J. Fitzpatrick

Mr. H. Welton Flynn

The Hon. J. Richard Fredericks

Arthur J. Fritz, Jr. Esq.

Mr. Lynn Fritz

David T. Giannini, Esq.

Louis J. Giraudo, Esq.

Mrs. Ernest L. Go

Mr. Michael Gorman

Mr. Ellison C. Grayson

Mr. Jack Grealish

Richard G. Guggenhime, Esq.

Ms. Tessie Guillermo

Mrs. Donna Hale

Mr. Paul Hazen

Richard J. Heafey, Esq.

John Henning, Esq.

Mr. Wayne J. Hu

Mr. John E. Johnson

Mr. Thomas Jordan

Mr. William D. Kilduff

Mrs. Dorothy Kitt

Mrs. Evelyn Koenig

Mr. Leo Paul Koulos

Mr. Robert Lalanne

Dr. Ralph Lane III

Mr. Arthur C. Latno, Jr.

Mr. Thomas A. Leonardini

Mr. Vincent Lin

Mr. Richard O. Linke

Mr. George Lippi

Rev. Paul Locatelli, S.J.

Hon. Eugene Lynch

Mrs. Robert MacDonnell

Mr. John A. Mangan

Mr. Eugene J. Marty, Jr.

Mrs. Marg McCaffery

Robert McCarthy, Esq.

E. Neal McGettigan, Esq.

Mr. Felix S. McGinnis, Jr.

William H. McInerney Sr., Esq.

Mrs. Richard Miller

Rev. John T. Mitchell, S.J.

Mr. James J. Monfredini

Mr. Marshall F. Moran

Leo Murphy, Esq.

Mr. Joseph D. Murray

Mr. Tom Murtagh

Mr. Maurice F. O’Connor

Mr. Hugh O’Donnell

Michael Ohleyer, Esq.

Mr. Frank L. Paganini

Mr. George W. Pasha III

Eugene Payne III, Esq.

Mr. Lisle Payne

Mr. Carmen Policy

Dr. Collin P. Quock

Mr. Stan Raggio

Mr. Gary Roberts

Mrs. Angelo Sangiacomo

Mr. Francis Scarpulla

Rev. Carl A. Schipper

Mr. Bruce L. Scollin

Mrs. Rafael A. Solari

Mrs. Sara Stephens

Nancy Stretch, Esq.

Mr. Vincent J. Sullivan

John A. Sutro, Esq.

Mrs. Marcia Syufy

Mr. Fred Tocchini

Mr. Burl A. Toler

Mr. Burl Toler, Jr.

Mr. Robert M. Tomasello

Dr. C. Allen Wall

Rev. Kenneth Westray

Mr. Anthony J. Zanze

Mr. William J. Zellerbach
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School Officers, 2007-08

Rev. Robert T. Walsh, S.J.
President

Development Staff

Dr. Stephen E. Lovette
Vice President

Mr. John J. Ring
Director of Alumni Relations

Mr. Joseph A. Vollert
Director of Development

Mrs. Katie A. Kohmann
Director of Special Events

Mr. Paul J. Totah
Director of Public Information

Mr. Fred L. Tocchini
Director of Special Projects

School Administration

Mr. Charles W. Dullea
Principal

Mrs. Kathleen K. Kodros
Assistant Principal for Academic Affairs

Mrs. Donna F. Murphy
Assistant Principal for Student Affairs

Mr. Patrick Lynch
Assistant Principal for Campus Ministry

Br. Douglas E. Draper, S.J.
Dean of Students

Mr. John J. Grealish
Business Manager

Mr. Kevin M. Grady
Director of Admissions

Mr. Robert Vergara
Director of Athletics
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Ignatian Guild 2007-08

Mrs. Heidi Tate
President

Mrs. Beth Miller
Vice President

Mrs. Kim Scurr
Recording Secretary

Mrs. Becky Loback
Treasurer

Mrs. Annell Brickley
Corresponding Secretary

Mrs. Christine Price
Assistant Treasurer

Bob Guglielmi
President

Don Mancini
Vice President

Pat Ferdon ’70
Vice President

Glenn Lobo
Secretary

George Arabian
Treasurer

Rob Kaprosch ’82
Sgt. Of Arms

The Fathers’ Club brought us back to Old San Francisco with the Playland at the Prep auction.

Fathers’ Club 2007-08
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Alumni Officers 2007-08

Alumni Board 2007-08

Mr. Jeff Columbini ’79
President

Mr. Robert D. Enright ’76
Vice President

Mrs. Andrea Callen Porter ’93
Secretary

Rev. Paul F. Capitolo, S.J. ’53
Moderator

Mr. John J. Ring ’86
Director of Alumni Relations

Mr. Darren A. Cde Baca ’78
Treasurer

Ms. Genevieve Poggetti ’97
Alumni Coordinator

John G. Barbieri
Kimberly D. Bohnert

John P. Bruno
William J. Callanan
Catherine A. Carr

Timothy J. Cecchin
James R. Dobberstein

John Glugoski
Erich K. Habelt

Mark Hazelwood
Tripp Jones

Timothy K. Leonoudakis
Dean N. Levitt

Melissa K. Lewis
Daniel J. Linehan

Timothy J. Lucey
Brendan T. Lund

William P. Lynch, Jr.
E. Neal McGettigan
Matthew F. Miller

Frank F. Mong
Meredith Mulhern

Marielle A. Murphy
Timothy J. Nevin
John E. Sequeira

Christopher A. Stecher
Michael J. Stecher

Donald P. Tarantino
David M. Tognotti

Paul D. Tonelli



ST. IGNATIUS
    COLLEGE PREPARATORY

SI
9

Planned Giving

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Stecher ’62

Ambassadors

The Doelger Charitable Trust 

Mrs. Raymond Allender

Mr. & Mrs. David Bernstein ’80

Mrs. Helen Bernstein

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Bertelsen

Mr. Tom Bertken ’50 

& Sheila McManus

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Blom ’55

Mr. Thomas P. Brady ’31

Mr. William E. Britt ’36

Mrs. Gerhard Broeker

Mr. & Mrs. Gregoire Calegari

Mrs. Beatrice Carberry

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Carroll ’43

Mr. & Mrs. Samuel R. Coffey ’74

Mr. James E. Collins ’44

Mr. Gerald W. Conlan ’47

Mrs. Lillian Corriea

Mrs. & Mrs. Kevin Coyne ’67

Mr. & Mrs. Hal Cranston

Mr. & Mrs. Leonard P. Delmas ’47

Mr. Harold J. De Luca ’29

Ms. Christine Dohrmann

Mr. & Mrs. Philip J. Downs ’73

Ms. Mary Driscoll

Mr. & Mrs. John Duff

Mr. Frank M. Dunnigan ’70

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Enright

Mrs. Myrtis E. Fitzgerald

Mr. & Mrs. Jack J. Fitzpatrick ’60

Mr. & Mrs. John J. Gibbons ’37

Mr. & Mr. Rick Giorgetti

Mrs. Lois Grant

Former Ambassador

Mrs. Linda Grimes

Mrs. William Healy

Dr. Peter Kane ’51

Mr. Francis J. Kelly III ’75

Mrs. John Kotlanger

Mrs. Lida Lalanne

Mrs. Phyllis Lavelle

Mr. George D. Leal ’51

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Leidich

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Lovette ’63

Mr. James McKenzie ’79

Mr. John M. Mahoney ’65

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Maioli ’60

Mr. & Mrs. Mike McCaffery

Mrs. Cornelius McCarthy

Hon. E. Warren McGuire ’42

Mr. Terrence V. McGuire ’45

Mr. Patrick McSweeney ’55

Dr. Allison Metz

Mr. & Mrs. David Mezzera ’64

Mrs. John Mitchell

Mr. Fred Molfino ’87

Mr. & Mrs. James Monfredini ’65

Mrs. Frank Mullins

Mr. Jeffrey J. Mullins ’67

Mr. & Mrs. Leo J. Murphy ’65

Mr. & Mrs. Martin D. Murphy ’52

Former Ambassadors

Mrs. Cecil Neeley

Mrs. Bernice O’Brien

Ms. Mavourneen O’Connor

Mrs. William O’Neill

Mr. Charles Ostrofe ’49

Miss Joan Pallas

Mrs. Kathleen Paver

Mr. & Mrs. Eugene Payne ’65

Mr. & Mrs. Barry L. Potthoff

Mr. Emmet Purcell ’40

Mrs. James J. Raggio

Mr. & Mrs. Dante Ravetti ’49

Mr. & Mrs. Kevin Reilly ’83

Rev. Vincent Ring

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Roberts ’75

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy Ryan

Mr. & Mrs. Bruce Scollin ’65

Mr. William L. Teglia Jr. ’65

Mr. Michael Thiemann ’74

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Tomasello ’67

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Tonelli ’76

Mrs. Elizabeth Travers

Mrs. James A. Walsh

Mr. & Mrs. Albert Worner ’36

Mr. & Mrs. Rich Worner ’68

Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon Zatkin

Rev. Harry V. Carlin, S.J., Heritage Society

We especially thank the following lifetime friends who have made provisions in their estate 

plans — bequests, charitable trusts, gifts of life insurance or retirement funds — to support 

SI’s Endowment Fund. Such gifts provide for the long-term welfare of SI and may also provide 

donors with valuable tax and income benefits during their lifetime. The forethought and 

generosity of the following is most appreciated.
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Scholarships
Endowed Scholarships

The following are scholarships at Saint Ignatius College Preparatory, both perpetually and partially endowed. All scholarships 
listed in the first section are perpetually endowed. To meet current tuition needs, a new scholarship can be perpetually endowed 
at $100,000. A corpus of $25,000 is required to have a partial scholarship. The proceeds of the endowments are given annually 
to deserving and academically qualified SI students in accordance with the provisions of the scholarship. Anyone interested in 

establishing a perpetual memorial or commemorative scholarship should contact the Development Office. 

Perpetually Endowed Scholarships

Alumni Association Scholarship

Anonymous Scholarships (7)

Peter Patrick Madigan Antonini Scholarship 

L. James Archer, Class of 1950 Scholarship Fund (6)

Edward J. Armanino Scholarship Endowment Fund (7)

Maureen & Kenneth Atwell Endowed Scholarship Fund 

Opal I. Bailey Memorial Scholarship

Anton Bakker Memorial Scholarship Fund

Thomas J. Bannan Scholarship Endowment (7)

Renolds J. Barbieri & Evelyn Barbieri Scholarship Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Barbieri ‘36 Scholarship Fund (2)

Barisic Family Scholarship

Lawrence & Mae E. Barrett Scholarship

Anthony Bartmann Scholarship

Dr. and Mrs. Edmond Bedrossian Scholarship Fund

Helen & Joseph Bernstein Endowed Scholarship Fund

The Mary Katherine Bertken 

& James Thomas Bertken Scholarship Fund 

Conchita O. Bishop Scholarship (2)

Bonino Family Performing Arts Scholarship

Thomas J. Brandi Family Scholarship (3) 

Brown Family Scholarship

Peter and Alberta Brusati Memorial Scholarship (2)

Louis Bueler Scholarship Fund 

Bugatto Family Memorial Scholarship Fund (2)

John E. Buick III Scholarship (2)

Calegari Scholarship Fund, Jean-Paul  ‘85 & Jean-Claude ‘89 

Clark & Elizabeth Callander Scholarship Fund (4) 

Steven D. Cannata Scholarship (3)

Gregory & Robin Canonica Scholarship (2)

Father Harry V. Carlin, S.J. Ignatian Guild 

Memorial Scholarship

William & Beatrice Carlin Endowed Scholarship Fund (5)

K. Carpenter Family Scholarship Fund

Thomas Caruso Scholarship 

John & Dagmar Casey Scholarship (2)

Marilyn K. Christen Memorial Scholarship Fund

Class of 1929 Scholarships (5)

Class of 1936 Scholarship

Class of 1940 Scholarship (2)

Class of 1942 Memorial Scholarship (2)

Class of 1943 Scholarship

Class of 1944, Ivan “Bud” Maroevich Memorial Scholarship

Class of 1948, Jim Kearney Scholarship (3)

Class of 1949, Pat Malley Scholarship

Class of 1950 Scholarship

Class of 1951, Warren White Scholarship

Class of 1952 Scholarships

• Class of 1952 General Scholarship (4)

• Pasha Family Scholarship, Class of 1952 (2)

• Edward J. Thylstrup, Class of 1952 (2)

• John & Frances Thylstrup Scholarship 

in Honor of the Class of 1952 (2)

	 • Fred Tollini, Class of 1952 Scholarship

	 • Richard J. Wall Educational Scholarship Fund 

Class of 1955, Edmund G. (Jerry) Brown, Jr. Scholarship

Class of 1955, Dan Casey Scholarship

Class of 1958 Scholarship

Class of 1964, Dennis Carter Scholarship

Class of 1965 Scholarship

Class of 1967 Scholarship

Class of 1974 Scholarship

Class of 1978 Scholarship

Cocconi - Silvestri Family Scholarship

Hugo & Lena Coli Memorial Scholarship

Andrew J. (’45) and Marion J. Collins Family Scholarship

James E. Collins, Jr. Scholarship

John P. Collins, Sr. Scholarships (2)

John J. Connolly, ‘39 Scholarship 

Frances Grace Corriea Memorial Scholarship (2)

Brian Cotter Memorial Scholarship (3)

Kevin & Susie Coyne Endowed Scholarship Fund

Michael F. Coyne Family Scholarship (4)

William B. Davenport ‘74 Endowed Scholarship Fund (2)

John B. “Jack” Deasy ‘29 Scholarship

Patti & Leonard Delmas Scholarship Fund

Lyda Rico De Luca Foundation Scholarships (10)

James J. & Catherine A. DeMartini Scholarship

St. Vincent De Paul Scholarship

James Devine, ‘63 Memorial Scholarship Fund (8)

Joe & Maggie Diffley Scholarship

Vincent Donohue Memorial Scholarship Fund

Thomas Doyle, Class of ‘55 Scholarship

Catherine & Richard Duggan Scholarship (3)

Britt and Nancy Evans Scholarship Fund

W. Chester Farrell Endowed Scholarship Fund

John F. & Mary Finnegan Scholarship

Forbush/Aveson Scholarship

Friends of S.I. Scholarships (2)

Camile & Hazel Frizzie Scholarship

Carl & Celia Berta Gellert Scholarship Fund (2)

Charlotte McFarland Gibbons Fund (6)

Edward & Cherie M. Gilmore Memorial Scholarship

Rick Goethals Scholarship (3)

The Donald J. Gordon Memorial Scholarship 

Margaret C. Gordon Memorial Scholarship 

Goossens-Rambo Family Scholarship

Fred R. Grant Memorial Scholarship Fund

Richard & Shirley Gravelle Memorial Scholarship 

Jean & E. C. Grayson Scholarship (2)

Raymond Grialou Scholarship

Guglielmi Family Scholarship

John J. Guheen Scholarship

Katherine L. Handley Endowed Scholarship Fund

Howard George Hanton/Patricia Camerena Scholarship Fund

Kathleen Kiernan Harrington Scholarship Fund

Ramona Hayes-Healey Scholarship

Florence Heafey Foundation Scholarships (5)

Hearst Foundation Scholarships (2)

Albert J. Holmes Scholarship

Horgan Family Scholarship

George & Josie Norien Hornstein Scholarship

Jean Hubber Scholarship

Ignatian Guild Scholarship

Joseph & Marion Imhof Scholarship

The Father John Isaacs Scholarship

John M. Jack Family Scholarship

Jaquier Family Scholarship

Jon Philip Jensen Scholarship

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy F. Jones Scholarship

Anna & Barry D. Kane Family Scholarship

Keating Memorial Scholarship

Kern Family Scholarship

Leo Paul Koulos and D. Virginia Koulos Scholarship Fund

David E. Kozel Scholarship 

Edward & Elizabeth Kozel Family Scholarship Fund (4)

The Honorable Richard & Susan Kramer Scholarship

Nicholas Kurtela Memorial Scholarship

Robert & Millicent Lalanne Family Scholarship Fund

Karen & Scott Lamson Scholarship Fund

Francis A. Lagomarsino (Class of 1927) and Jean Y. 

Lagomarsino Scholarship

John Barrett Leonardini Scholarship (2)

Jules & Dorothy Leonardini Scholarship

John J. LoSchiavo, S.J. Scholarship (2)

Loyola Guild Scholarships (8)

John H. Lyden, Jr. Scholarship

Eugene F. & Jeanne M. Lynch Family Scholarship

Sister Felicitas Macsera, O.P. Scholarship (2)

Mason Family Scholarship

Brian Matza ‘71 Scholarship

Matza Family Scholarship Fund

Rev. Charles J. McCarthy, S.J. Scholarship

(All scholarships started prior to July 2006 will be forever recognized as a perpetually endowed scholarship at the prior threshold of $50,000, and as a partial scholarship at the prior threshold of $12,500.)
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Scholarships

Sister Frances McCarthy Endowed Scholarship

McCarthy-Lawson Family Scholarship Fund

Fr. Richard L. McCurdy, S.J. Scholarship

Michael & Elizabeth McDonnell Scholarship

Sally Ann & John McInerney Scholarship Fund

Leon B. Metz, Jr. MD Memorial Scholarship Fund

Russell Miller Endowed Scholarship Fund (3)

Georgia Edna Molfino Scholarship 

William J. Moore, Jr. Scholarship

Daniel J. & Mary Moriarty Scholarship 

Hannah & Catherine Moriarty Scholarship (2)

Mickey Moriarty Scholarship 

Moriarty & McInerney Scholarship 

James J. & Mary Muldoon Scholarships (3)

Daniel J. Murphy Scholarship (2)

Francis and Virginia Murphy Memorial Scholarship

Stella Agius Muscat Scholarship Fund

Hal Riney & Elizabeth Myers Educational Scholarship

Odell Foundation Scholarship (2)

Ronald J. Oliva Scholarship

David Passanisi Scholarship Fund

Kathleen and Robert L. Paver, MD Scholarship

Captain Thomas J. Petrini Scholarship Fund 

Pidgeon Family Scholarship Fund (2) 

Reidy Family Scholarship

Edward, Fred, John and William Ritchie Scholarships (4)

Gary L. Roberts Scholarship Fund (5)

The Don & Catharine Robinson Scholarship Fund

Jim and Carolyn Rocca Scholarship Fund

Victor Lawrence Rollandi Family Scholarship

Kevin V. Ryan Family Scholarship

Rev. William D. Ryan, S.J. Scholarship

S.W. & J. Stuart Ryan Scholarship (2)

Nicholas & Anne C. Sapunar Scholarship

Anthony P. Sauer, S.J. Scholarship Fund

Father Anthony P. Sauer, S.J. Ignatian Guild Scholarship

Rita & Kearney Sauer, MD Scholarship

Rita Perdue Sauer Ignatian Guild Mother’s 

Memorial Scholarship

Florence Joseph & Priscilla Mary Scannell Scholarship (2)

L. Emmett and Bernice M. Schaefer 

Memorial Scholarship Fund

Raj Singh Family Endowed Scholarship

Peter Smith Scholarship

Society of Jesus Scholarship (2)

Solso Family Scholarship

Thomas F. Stack, Sr. & Jr. Scholarship

Sugrue Family Scholarships (7)

Kirk C. Syme Family Scholarship

Szarnicki & Donovan Scholarship

Jon E. Tarantino Scholarship

Thiemann Family Scholarship

Toboni Family Scholarship (2)

The Burl A. Toler Achievement Scholarship

Matt A. Tonkovich Scholarship

Jean Travers Scholarship

Vince Tringali Scholarship

Robbie Payton Unruh Memorial Scholarship

Vaughan Family Scholarship (4)

Vaughan & Capitolo Family Scholarship (2)

Charles A. & Albina Rossi Wall Scholarship

W. Urie Walsh, Sr. Scholarship Fund (2)

Barrett & Elise Weber Family Scholarship 

In Memory of Florence Weber

Wikstrom-Grimstad Family Scholarship 

Elizabeth Mary Wolf Endowed Scholarship Fund (2)

Partially Endowed Scholarships
Alvernaz Family Scholarship

Angelo Baffico Scholarship Fund

Roland Biancalana Scholarship

Mary and John Bruno Scholarship Fund

Graham Milani Michael Burke Scholarship

Buscovich Family Scholarship Fund

Andy & Miriam Canepa Scholarship 

Casaudoumecq Family Scholarship Fund

Salvatore Ciraulo Memorial Scholarship

Monsignor William J. Clasby Scholarship

Class of 1928 Scholarship

Class of 1937 Scholarship

Class of 1941, Daniel Coleman Scholarship

Class of 1953, Jack Ashman Scholarship

Class of 1954 Scholarship

Class of 1959 Scholarship

Class of 1966, Mike Walsh Scholarship

Class of 1968 Scholarship

Class of 1970 Scholarship

Class of 1972 Scholarship

Class of 1973, John McVeigh Scholarship

Class of 1976 Scholarship

Class of 1979 Scholarship

Class of 1980 Scholarship

Class of 1981 Scholarship

Class of 1982 Scholarship

Class of 1987 Scholarship

Peter Claver, S.J. Scholarship  

Ed & Marie Collins Scholarship

David Costello Scholarship Fund

Shou Mei Hu-Eric K.S. Cowan Scholarship Fund 

Barbara Adams Crudo Memorial Scholarship 

RK Davies Scholarship

Peter Merle Devine, Fine Arts Scholarship

Br. Douglas Draper, S.J. Scholarship

Drucker Family Scholarship

Dr. R. Jerome Ennis Memorial Scholarship Fund 

James V. Farley, Jr. Scholarship Fund

Ginotti Family Scholarship

Guglielmi Family Scholarship

Harold Harper Scholarship

Curt & Patsy Hayden Family Scholarship Fund

Robert Emmet Hayden Family Scholarship

John Hazelwood Scholarship

Heafey Family Scholarship

I.W. Hellman Scholarship

Jeffrey Jue Endowed Scholarship Fund

Elton A. and Marion M. Kane Memorial Scholarship

James Keating Scholarship

Rev. William J. Keenan, S.J. Scholarship

William J. Kirby Scholarship 

John L. Kosuch Scholarship Fund

Kutzscher Family Endowed Scholarship

Alfred D. Lawson Memorial Scholarship Fund

William T. & Mary M. Logan Family Scholarship

Lopez Low Endowed Scholarship

Lovette Family Scholarship

Patrick D. & Bridget T. Lucey Scholarship Fund

Grace Caldwell Magill Memorial Scholarship

Pat Malley Memorial Scholarship

Paolo Luigi Maraviglia Memorial Scholarship 

Michael Maring Scholarship

Ken Martin Memorial Scholarship

Michael and Jeannee Martin Family Scholarship

Leo T. McCarthy ’48 Scholarship

Michael J. McFadden Scholarship 

McGovern Family Scholarship

Terrence V. McGuire Scholarship

Tim McInerney Scholarship

C. Merrill Foundation Scholarship

J.B. Murphy Scholarship

Joseph Matthew Murphy, ‘80 Scholarship

Hal Riney & Elizabeth Myers Educational Scholarship

Nejasmich Family Scholarship

Father James Francis Cannon O’Brien, S.J. Scholarship Fund 

Oliva-Watters Family Scholarship (‘01,’27,’98,’00)

O’Riley Scholarship

Page/McInerney Scholarship

Dr. & Mrs. Alex Papalexopoulos Endowed Scholarship Fund

Dorothy Boynton Parker Scholarship

Pertsch Family Scholarship

Adam Powers Memorial Scholarship

Miguel Pro, S.J. Scholarship

Purcell Brothers Scholarship Fund

Dante & Irene Ravetti Scholarship

Karen Reidy Memorial Scholarship 

Katie Robinson Scholarship

Leo Rock, S.J. Memorial Scholarship 

Florence Joseph & Priscilla Mary Scannell Scholarship Fund

Sisters of St. Charles Elementary School Scholarship 

The Kate and John B. Sullivan Scholarship Fund

Elsie and Dino Tonelli Family Scholarship

Miss Nancy Turo Scholarship

Michael Bruce Ugawa Science Scholarship Fund 

Viehweg Family Scholarship

Anthony G. Vlantis Scholarship Fund 

The Westerhouse-Dunnigan Family Scholarship Fund

Charles E. White Scholarship

Jack and Florence Wildermuth Scholarship Fund
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Named Facilities

 Campus Facilities	H onoree  

Commons	 Carlin Commons

Jesuit Residence	 Archbishop  Joseph T. McGucken Hall

Pacific Overlook	 Columbus Piazza

Student Activities Center	 Br. Douglas Draper, S.J., Student Center

Counseling Center	 The Carl & Celia Berta Gellert Counseling Center 

	 in honor of Peter & Alberta Brusati

Student Concourse	 Ann-Eve & Paul Hazen

Courtyard	 Michel & Mary Orradre Courtyard

Main Entrance Plaza	 In Memory of Alfred J. Cleary ’37

Main Campus Entrance	 In Memory of Daniel & Mary Moriarty

Pavilion Plaza South	 1992 Ignatian Guild

Pavilion Plaza (Exterior)	 The Robert J. McCarthy Family

North School Entrance	 Michael J. & Nancy Lawson

South School Entrance	 Ernest & Jenny Go

President’s Office	 The Coyne Family

Main Office	 In Memory of Emil Monfredini

Vice President’s Office	 In Memory of Frank Lovette

Dean of Students’ Office	D aniel & Mary Feeney

Admissions Office	 The 1994 Ignatian Guild

Asst. Principal for Academics	D r. & Mrs. Collin P. Quock

Asst. Principal for Student Affairs	 Mr. & Mrs. Fred Grant

Professional Development Director’s Office	 In Memory of James Cantlen, Jr. 

Principal’s Conference Room	 In Thanksgiving to Duane Press

Fr. John Becker, S.J., Courtyard 	 Peter Casey ’68 and Friends of Fr. Becker

Dean of Students Reception Area	 John P. Horgan Family in honor of the Jesuits

Associated Student Body Offices	 1991 Student Council

Main Activities Office	 The 1994 Ignatian Guild

Student Bookstore	 The Bob Buich Family

Student Center Conference Room	 Joseph & Marion Imhof

Student Publication Layout Room & Office	 The 1994 Ignatian Guild

Faculty Dining Room	 In Memory of the Feeney Bros.

Jesuit Residence Room	 In Memory of Grace Anne Walsh

Fathers’ Club Board Room	 In Honor of Fred L. Tocchini ’66

Jesuit Residence Conference Room	 In Memory of Joseph Kiernan ’31

College Guidance Center	 The 1993 Ignatian Guild

Counselors’ Offices	 The Jacobitz Family (in memory of Fr. Largan) 

	F rank Badaracco (in memory of Donald & George)

	 In Memory of Daniel & Mary Moriarty

	 In Memory of the Moriarty & McInerney Families

	 In Memory of The O’Connell Family

Academic Support Services Office	 In Memory of David James Hale, 

	 a gift from his family

McGucken Lobby	 In Memory of Marion J. Collins

Activities Ticket Booth	 A Gift of Christine and Vincent O’Gara

 Athletic Facilities	H onoree   

South Gymnasium	 Barbara & Bob McCullough

Pool & Natatorium	 The Herbst Foundation

Gymnasium Center	 Martin D. Murphy, Esq.

Sports Pavilion	 The S. H. Cowell Foundation

Main Athletic Field	 J.B. Murphy

SI Track	 In Memory of Jack Wilsey ’34

South Gym Court	D rucker Court

Practice Field	D onald & Margaret Gordon ’43

Tennis Courts	 The Brusati Family

	 The Christen Family

	 The Kelleher Family

	 The Kitt Family

Batting Center	D ana Family Batting Center

     Batting Cage #1	 Jim Keating

     Batting Cage #2	 Jim Dekker ’68

Pool Overlook	 The 1994 Student Council

Field Concession Stand	 In Memory of Stephen Cannata

Pavilion Snack Bar	 “Harrington’s”

Girls’ Locker Room	 Mrs. Celia Gellert

Boys’ Locker Room	 In memory of John Patrick Feeney ’78

Girls’ Pool Locker Room	 In Memory of Rose Toccalino

Boys’ Pool Locker Room	 In Memory of George L. Formosa

Athletic Director’s Office	 The Lo Family

Athletic Dept. Office	 Mr. & Mrs. Charles Proses

Asst. Athletic Director’s Office	 In Memory of Bernie McCann ’31

Pool Instructor’s Office	 Barry C. Marsh Family

New Weight Room Office	 Terrence V McGuire ’45

Boys’ Coaches Office	 Josephine & Walter Gordon

Pool Scoreboard	 Canonica Family Scoreboard

Pool Record Board	 Canonica Family Record Board

Pool Participation Area	 In Honor of Ursula Marsten

Athletic Conference Room #1	 Mr. & Mrs. Koutsoukos 

	 (commemorating the 100th anniversary of P.G. Molinari & Sons)

Athletic Conference Room #2	 Mr. & Mrs. Michael Boschetto ’74

Boys’ Athletic Training Room	 Marianne & Louis Bachleder

Sports Rehabilitation Room	 In Memory of Martha Franklin

Trophy Cases	 The Regan Family (1)

	 The Paul Bruschera Family (1) 

	 (in memory of Thomas F. De Natale)

	 The De Natale Family (1) 

	 (in memory of Thomas F. De Natale)

	 The Buich Brothers (1) 

	H agan Family (1) (in memory of James J. Hagan) 

	 1986 Student Council and Block Club
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Naming Opportunities

 Facilities	A mount 

2001 Campus 	 $10,000,000
Stadium Complex	 $5,000,000
Main Academic Building	 $2,500,000
Classroom Wing	 $1,000,000
Tennis Complex	 $750,000
Outdoor Student Plaza	 $500,000
New Computer Lab	 $250,000
Faculty Lounge	 $200,000
New Classrooms (1)	 $150,000
Jesuit Recreation Room	 $100,000
Team Locker Room	 $100,000
Main School Hallways (5)	 $75,000
Classrooms (47)	 $50,000
Commons Breezeway	 $50,000
Counseling Conference Room	 $50,000
Faculty Study	 $50,000
Information Technology Office	 $50,000
McGucken Hall Entranceway	 $50,000
North Gym Court	 $50,000
Girls’ Coaches Office	 $45,000
Wiegand Theatre Foyer	 $30,000
Ignatian Guild Conference Center	 $25,000
Jesuit Residence Rooms (24)	 $25,000
North Chapel Court	 $25,000
Pool Lanes (8)	 $25,000
Scenery Workroom	 $25,000
SI Archive Room	 $25,000
Art Wing Display Cases (2)	 $15,000
Bannan Theatre Stage	 $15,000
Crew Erg Storage Room	 $15,000
Alumni Director’s Office	 $10,000
Genesis Magazine Office	 $10,000
Girls’ Athletic Training Room	 $10,000
Kairos Director’s Office	 $10,000
Music Storage Room	 $10,000
Photography Darkroom	 $10,000
Sports Equipment Room	 $10,000
Theatre Control Studio	 $10,000
Theatre Director’s Office	 $10,000
Wiegand Theatre Lighting Room	 $10,000
Bannan Theatre Makeup Room	 $5,000
Pool Starting Blocks (8)	 $5,000
Sports Trophy Cases (3)	 $5,000
Weight Room Lifting Platforms	 $5,000
Library Study Carrels	 $2,500
Bannan Theatre Seats	 $1,500

 School Facilities	H onoree  
Physical and Life Science Center	R ichard D. Spohn, S.J., Science Center
Chemistry Hall #1	 The Class of 1994
Chemistry Hall #2	 The Class of 1995
Physics Hall #1	 Conrad N. Hilton
Physics Hall #2	 The Bartmann Science Hall in loving memory of Anthony
	 Bartmann ’57 (a gift from his parents, Herbert and Elizabeth Bartmann)
Biology Hall #1	 The Class of 1996
Biology Hall #2	 The Class of 1997
Earth Science Hall	 James T. Fitzgerald, M.D.
English Center	 The Connolly Family English Center 
	 (in memory of John and Margaret Connolly and Family)
New Classroom (1)	H erbst Foundation Classroom
New Classroom (2)	D onald White ’42 Classroom
New Classroom (3)	 Class of 1977
Classroom: Room 113	 In Memory of Joseph Sheerin ’27
Classroom: Room 323	R alph K. Schwall Memorial Classroom
Classroom: Room 117	F irst Republic Bank Classroom
Classroom: Room 115	 John G. Leahy ’57
Classroom: Room 112	 Jane and Jim Ryan ’51

 Campus Ministry Facilities	H onoree  
Student Chapel	 Orradre Chapel
Campus Ministry Center	 The Nejasmich Family
Christian Service Center	 Thomas Reed, S.J. Christian Service Center
Campus Ministry Activity Wing	 In Memory of Jerome K. Doolan ’14
School Chapel	 Jensen Chapel
Jesuit Residence Chapel (2nd floor)	 In Loving Memory of Mary Lou Latno King
Campus Ministry Reception Area	 1992 Ignatian Guild
Campus Minister’s Office	 The Bertelsen Family
Asst. Campus Minister’s Office	 Matt & Rose Duffy
Jesuit Residence Chapel Window	 In Memory of Arthur J. Howard

 Fine Arts Facilities	H onoree  
Performing Arts Theatre	 Bannan Theatre
Black Box Theatre	 The E. L. Wiegand Foundation
Choral Wing	 Mary Ann and Jack Gibbons Hall of Music
Choral Room	D oris Duke Wall Choral Room
Fine Arts Center	 Barbara & Jay Fritz Family
Painting Studio	 The Ernest Go Family
Choral Director’s Office	 Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Lee Go
Art Display Case	 Catherine and Daniel Leese Family Art Display Case
Band Room	 Janet & Nick Sablinsky Band Room (courtesy of the 2003 Winter Pops)

 Library Facilities	H onoree  
Campus Library	W ilsey Library
Library Resource Center	 The 1993 Ignatian Guild
Library Research Center	 The Bernard Osher Foundation
Wilsey Library Display Area	D iane B. Wilsey, in memory of Alfred S. Wilsey
Wilsey Library Exhibit Cases	 A gift of the Paul Bruschera Family, 
	 in memory of Mary Pettit De Natale

Named Facilities
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Contributions Report

Many of you who have loyally followed this column 
for the past 19 years know it has stumbled upon a new author. 
It is with some sadness that I pen these words as SI bids adieu to 
the man who built SI’s development department and who built 
much of what SI has become today. As we announced in our past 
issue of Genesis V, after 39 years at SI, Dr. Steve Lovette ’63 has 
retired as SI’s vice president. SI cannot thank Steve enough for his 
years of service to this place we hold near and dear. 
	 An architect is one who can dream and envision a building 
where there is merely sand – someone with the wherewithal to 
design a foundation that takes on a life of its own and that produces 
programs and people whose full potential even its creator cannot 
envision. No other Jesuit high school has had a more profound 
architect than SI has had in Steve.
	 Steve spent most of the first part of his career at SI as 
an assistant principal for academics. In that position he 
introduced renewable tenure for SI’s teachers, guided academic 
departments toward excellence in the classroom and steered SI 
into coeducation. 
	 Since 1989, Steve has overseen SI’s Genesis III Campaign, 
$16 million for major campus renovations; the Genesis IV 
Campaign, $50 million in endowment for campus maintenance, 
faculty development and financial assistance; and our current 
Genesis V Campaign, $50 million for capital improvements and 
additional financial assistance endowment – in all, more than 
$100 million in fundraising efforts. His work and his legacy will 
speak for itself.
	 In a year when many of SI’s pillars for the past 30 years 
have retired or have stepped down from positions of institutional 
leadership – Br. Draper, Steve Lovette, Charlie Dullea, Nick and 
Janet Sablinsky – we know these Ignatians cannot be replaced. 
Those of us who humbly assume their positions do so as stewards 
of the tremendous work they have set before us.
	 As Ignatians we know that since 1855, through our many 
successes and even our failures, SI has been guided and inspired 
by a spirit, the Spirit, which makes the SI experience unique. It is 
a spirit that guided Ignatius of Loyola, the founder of the Society 
of Jesus, that lives in  Thomas Brady ’31 (one of our oldest 
graduates), and that gives hope to the first generation Ignatians 
of the class of 2012.

  Program	 Total  

All Souls	 $19,830

Annual Alumni Appeal	 $1,151,190

Bingo	 $92,000

Ignatian Guild & Fathers’ Club	 $859,290

General Giving	 $1,085,088

Jesuit Contributed Services	 $80,000

Loyola Guild	 $12,000

Parent Pledge Program	 $1,753,522

Planned Giving & Bequests	 $7,754,388

Student Fund Raiser	 $27,502

Total Contributions	 $12,834,810

Steve Lovette’s Legacy to SI
by Joe Vollert ’84, Vice President for Development
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The SI Alumni Association thanks the following sponsors of the 
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Mr. John Glugoski 
Todd & Sarah Noah
Mr. & Mrs. John Torrey
Mr. Stephan Leonoudakis

Andover Printing
Services LTD.
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Profile: Class of 2008

The Class of ’08 will attend 
the following universities:

Academy of Art University
Amherst College
Arizona State University
Barnard College
Bentley College
Boston College
Bucknell University
Cabrillo College
California Institute of the Arts
California Polytechnic State 

University: San Luis Obispo
California St ate Polytechnic 

University: Pomona
California State University: Chico
California State University: East Bay
California State University: Fresno
California State University: Long Beach
California State University: Sacramento
Chapman University
City College of San Francisco
Colby College
College of Charleston
College of Marin
College of San Mateo
College of the Holy Cross
Colorado College
Cornell University
Dartmouth College
De Paul University
Drexel University
Embry Riddle Aeronautical Institute
Eugene Lang College at New School 

University
Evergreen State College
Fairfield University
Foothill College
Fordham University
Georgetown University
Gettysburg College
Gonzaga University
Hofstra University
Johns Hopkins University
Lehigh University
Loyola Marymount University
Loyola University New Orleans
Loyola University of Chicago 
Marquette University
Massachusetts Institute of 

Technology
Menlo College
Miami University

New York University
Northeastern University
Northern Arizona University
Northwestern University
Notre Dame de Namur University
Occidental College
Princeton University
Purdue University
Rose-Hulman Institute of 

Technology
Saint Mary’s College of California
San Diego State University
San Francisco State University
San Jose State University
Santa Barbara City College
Santa Clara University
Seattle University
Skyline College
Smith College
Sonoma State University
Stanford University
The Catholic University of America
The George Washington University
The University of Arizona
The University of Chicago
Trinity College
Tufts University
University of California: Berkeley
University of California: Davis
University of California: Irvine
University of California: Los Angeles
University of California: Merced
University of California:  Riverside
University of California: San Diego
University of California: Santa Barbara
University of California: Santa Cruz
University of Colorado at Boulder
University of Denver
University of Michigan
University of Nevada: Las Vegas
University of Notre Dame
University of Oregon
University of Pennsylvania
University of Portland
University of Puget Sound
University of San Diego
University of San Francisco
University of Southern California
University of the Pacific
University of Washington
University of Wisconsin-Madison
Villanova University
Wesleyan University
Whitman College

Statistical Snapshot

SAT VERBAL	 SI	 NAT	 CA
	 600	 502	 499
SAT MATH	 SI	 NAT	 CA
	 591	 515	 515
SAT WRITING	 SI	 NAT	 CA
	 597	 494	 498
AVERAGE GPA		  FALL 			   SPRING
	 MALE 	 FEMALE	 TOTAL 	 MALE 	 FEMALE 	 TOTAL
	 3.25 	 3.40 	 3.32 	 3.21 	 3.38 	 3.29

SAT II SUBJECT AREA TESTS
Literature	 591
US History	 608
World History	 640
Math Level I	 556
Math Level II	 601
Biology-Molecular	 633
Chemistry	 627
Physics	 610
French	 563
Latin	 613
Spanish	 591
Spanish w/ listening	 588

AP TESTS
SI has one of the largest AP programs in the country, giving more than 1,200 
tests per year. The pass rate is consistently high. SI also looks at the AP 
performance of each graduating class over their four years. The Average 
Number of Tests taken by each class is a measure of the academic rigor of 
the school. It is comparable to the Challenge Index used by Newsweek to 
name the top 100 public high schools. SI has shown a marked and steady 
increase in this area over the past 17 years, tripling the average number of 
tests while maintaining an excellent pass rate.

Overall Pass Rate:In 2008, all students took a total of 1,366 tests and 
passed 976 with a pass rate of 71.4.

Graduating Class of 2008: 	 347
Percentage attending college: 	 99.5%
Attending a four-year college: 	 96.0%
Attending a two-year college: 	 3.5%
Attending a California Private College	 7.0%
Attending a California State University	 13.0%
Attending a University of California	 22.0%
Attending a College Out of State/Foreign	 27.0%
Attending a Jesuit College	 27.0%
Other: Post High School Institution, Working	 .5%
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Profile: Class of 2012    Calendar: Class of 2013

                          Applicants                Registrants
GENDER
Females	 50.1%	 51.5%
Males	 49.9%	 48.5%
Totals	 1,148	 386

Academics
GPA	 3.46 	 3.68
Exam	 72.7%	 85.0%

Religion
Catholic	 64.3%	 77.0%
Christian	 20.4%	 16.7%
Non-Christian	 15.4%	 6.3%

Ethnicity	
African American	 3.3%	 3.0%
Asian	 18.3%	 11.6%
Filipino	 12.5%	 9.3%
Latino	 14.0%	 11.6%
White	 46.9%	 61.3%
Other	 5.1%	 3.3%

School Type	
Catholic	 58.6%	 64.8%
Independent	 21.0%	 18.8%
Public	 20.4%	 16.3%

Geographic	
San Francisco	 49.2%	 42.0%
San Mateo	 32.6%	 37.2%
Marin	 13.0%	 17.3%
East Bay	 3.4%	 3.1%
Other	 1.9%	 0.5%

Legacies
Siblings		  99
First Generation:  
   Sibling or Parent are graduates	 73
Second Generation: Uncles, aunts, 
   or grandfather are graduates	 36
Cousins		  15
New Families 		  162
(42 percent of the freshmen class have no legacy connection)

admissions Calendar for class of 2013
    (For more information, go to http://www.siprep.org/admissions)

NOVEMBER 9 Open House
Families may visit our campus for all or part of the scheduled 2.5 hours from 1–3:30 p.m.

November 17 APPLICATION PRIORITY FILING DATE
Applications will be accepted after the Priority Filing date, but the application filing 
fee will be increased to handle and process applications received after this date; 
after 11/17/08, the filing fee will be increased an additional $25; after 12/10/08, the 
filing fee will be increased an additional $50.

JanuarY 10 Entrance Exam
8:30 a.m. to noon. The applicant indicates the exam location and date on the Entrance 
Exam Reservation Form included as part of the online application to SI.

March 20 Notification Date 
Applicants and parents are notified of admissions decisions and financial aid awards.

March 27, 2009 Registration Deadline
A non-refundable deposit (which is applied towards the student’s registration fee and 
tuition) reserves a place in the Class of 2013.

Tuition and Financial Aid
For detailed tuition and financial aid information, visit the Business Office web site:
    (http://www.siprep.org/business%5Foffice/index.cfm).

Admissions Criteria
In general, an 8th grade applicant should have the following qualifications:

Should perform well above grade level on standardized tests taken in the seventh •	
and eighth grade at his or her present school.

Should be progressing in academic subjects commensurate with ability.•	

Should receive a favorable recommendation from the principal, teacher, or •	
counselor of the school the student now attends. (Note: This recommendation will 
be solicited by the Admissions Office.)

Should perform well enough on the entrance examination to indicate that he or she •	
is capable of achievement in a rigorous college preparatory course of study.

The student and parents should be committed to the student’s active participation •	
in the religious and extracurricular activities of the community he or she seeks to 
join. This includes a genuine interest in after school activities, liturgies, retreats and 
community service.
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keeping in touch

1950
Jack Meehan and his wife, Janet, 
celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary 
on June 28 at the Lark Creek Inn. The 
couple met in 1952 at a school play 
performed by students at USF and Lone 
Mountain. The party was given by the 
couple’s three sons –  Matt, Jim and 
Mark – and their families. In addition 
to grandchildren and family members, 
attending the celebration were Jack’s 
best man, Bill Kennedy ’50, his wife, 
Patricia, Jack’s brother, Terry ’61, his 
wife, Elizabeth, their children, plus Janet’s 
brother Jack Mangan (USF ’50) and his 
wife, Carolyn. 

1955
Rey Bianchi retired as English 
Department lecturer from National 
Chengchi University, Taipei, Taiwan. His 
children are keeping busy: John is in a 
doctoral program in philosophy at the 
above college; Lorien is an exhibition 
coordinator at the Los Angeles  Chinese-
American Museum; Gina is a registered 
nurse in Boston; and Beth is studying 
zoology at CCSF. Rey’s wife, Hui, teaches 
second grade.

1956

Thirty six members of the Class of 1956 
gathered for their summer luncheon at 
Caesar’s Restaurant. The gang gets 
together every four months to renew 
friendships and swap tales from their 
time at Stanyan Street. They have been 
meeting for about 10 years and always 
welcome new classmates.

1957
Phil Ryan’s book, All Sins Remembered, 
has been published and he is working 
on a new book about San Francisco’s 
vigilantes. 

1963
Rev. Joseph Gordon was appointed 
Parochial Vicar for St. Paul’s Parish.

Grad in need of help
Joe “JR” Litehiser ’93 was severely burned during an accidental explosion May 23 while working on a 
concrete finishing job at a residence in Portland, Ore. He suffered burns over 80 percent of his body and 
sigificant injury to his lungs. He is receiving treatment at the Oregon Burn Center. Please consider donating 
to the JR Litehiser Fund to assist his wife and two sons. To do so, go to any U.S. Bank branch or mail a 
check to the JR Litehiser Fund, U.S. Bank, 1025 NW Bond Street, Bend, OR 97701. Go to http://www.
caringbridge.org/visit/jrlitehiser for more information. Also, the Class of 1993 is holding a fund-raising event 
for JR at the Cliff House Oct. 23, 6 to 10 p.m. RSVP with Tim Cecchin ’93 at TCecchin@aol.com.

colleges come calling for stellar athletes
Left: Vince Legarza ’08, a 6-foot, 9-inch and 240-pound center who played last season for the varsity boys’ 
basketball team, signed a letter of commitment last November to play at Miami University in Ohio. Right: Sarah 
Taggart ’08 was given an athletic scholarship to the College of Charleston in recognition of her volleyball prowess.

MENTORING FUTURE ENGINEERS
Patrick Clifford ’01 (center in white shirt) came to SI in October to speak to Joe Murphy’s engineering students 
about the ACE Mentor Program. Clifford works as an engineer at Marelich Mechanical in San Francisco.
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1967
Rev. Craig Forner was appointed 
Parochial Vicar for St. Isabella Parish in 
Terra Linda.
Dr. Stuart McHugh, Stanford graduate, 
took the Stanford train tour of Russia from 
July 25 to Aug. 11.

1974
Rev. Mark Taheny served as an 
administrator at St. Peter’s Parish 
in Pacifica through September and 
then moved to St. Sebastian Parish in 
Greenbrae where he is pastor.

1975
Terry McAteer is the new superintendent 
of schools for the Inyo County School 
District. He was installed at a July 31 
meeting in Bishop.

1980
Tom Joseph, MD, has been living in 
Piedmont for the past 10 years. He has 
two sons, Devan, 10, and Ian, 7. He 
practices interventional radiology and is 
the director of interventional radiology 
at Eden Medical Center. He keeps busy 
with the boys’ summer schedule, which 
includes camping, Tahoe and golfing. He 
will marry April Watt in October. 

1983
David Long since 1987 has lived in 
Sweden, where he works as a physical 
and occupational therapist. His children 
are 5 and 3.

1985
Keith Harper was named by the National 
Law Journal as one of the 50 most 
influential minority lawyers in America. A 
member of the Cherokee Nation, Harper 
heads Atlanta-based Kilpatrick Stockton’s 
Native American affairs practice group 
and is counsel for more than 500,000 
Indians in a 1996 class action lawsuit 
against the federal government with 
potential damages of $137 billion. He 
is also a principal advisor on Native 
American policy and the national chair 
of the Native American Policy Advisory 
Committee for Barak Obama.
Patrick O’Connor is head of US iShares 
Portfolio Management for Barclays Global 
Investors and celebrated his 10-year 
anniversary in September. He and his 
wife, Angela, are parents of Natalie, 2, 
and are expecting their second child. 

DIALOGUE AND DINNER
The SI Dialogue Club (pictured above) sponsored the spring Solidarity Dinner to help bridge the divide between 
the peoples of the Middle East. Jewish and Arab students invited two speakers – a teenager from Gaza and 
Ron Dudum, an SI parent and board member of American Near East Refugee Aid – to speak to students. 
Dialogue members prepared Middle Eastern food and taught students to dance the dabke (below).
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During Holy Week, students performed the Stations of The Cross (above & below) in preparation for Easter.

George Rehmet completed his 100th 
Alcatraz swim on July 26 at Aquatic Park 
as part of the Centurion Alcatraz Swim. 
He works with two SI grads – Mario 
Fernando ’84 and Marcus Clifford ’95 
– at Camp Glenwood, a juvenile camp. 
Photo by Colin Gift.

1987
Edwin Castillo recently joined Juniper 
Networks in Sunnyvale to lead its 
worldwide sales operations efforts. He also 
runs marathons and qualified for and ran 
the Boston Marathon last April, six months 
after running his first one. His son Jack (7) 
and daughter Julia (5) ran with him across 
the finish line on Boylston Street. His 
sister, Eileen Castillo ’95, a professional 
triathlete, and Edwin also crossed the 
finish line together June 8 at the Marina 
Green for the Escape from Alcatraz 
Triathlon. Of 5,000 competitors, they 
finished in the top 20 in their age groups.

1991
Cory Picton was  sworn in as Assistant 
U.S. Attorney for the District of Arizona on 
June 23. On Aug. 15  he left active duty 
after 10 years as a Marine Corps officer. 
He and his wife, Jackie, live in Tucson 
with their three children: J. Lansing, 
McKenna and Hayden.

1992
Elwyn Cabebe, MD, completed his 
medical oncology fellowship from 
Stanford University in June 2008. He 
also served on the faculty as a clinical 
instructor of medicine and conducted 
translational research. He joined Valley 
Medical Oncology Consultants, a private 
practice medical group based in the South 
and East Bay (www.vmoc.com). He and 
his wife, Emily, and sons Isaiah (4) and 
Nolan (1) are doing well.
Benjamin Chan wrote an article 
published by SAGE’s Business 
Information Review. The article 
and abstract can be found at http://
bir.sagepub.com/cgi/content/
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abstract/25/3/183. He submitted the 
article near the time of the arrival of his 
second daughter, Clarissa, who was born 
May 17.

Loukas Stephens had classmates over 
for a barbecue when Anthony Stephens 
’88 came to visit from New York. Among 
those attending were, from left, Loukas, 
Stephanie Wertz ’94,  Cesar Contreras 
’92, Ted O’Connell ’88, Anthony 
Stephens ’88 and Kristina Wertz ’97. 
Pete Stephens ’56 (center bottom) is 
also pictured with Anthony’s son, Joshua. 

1994
David Lam, creative manager for Yahoo! 
in New York City, recently directed the film 
Runway of Opportunity for Liz Claiborne 
Inc. The film showcases the company’s 
many great brands and talent pool. It also 
features a cameo by Project Runway star 
and the company’s chief creative officer, 
Tim Gunn. Visit runwayofopportunity.com 
to see it.

1996
Sean Michael Jacobson married 
Kristine Elizabeth Cahill ’98 at St. 
Ignatius Church on July 26. The bride was 
given away by Dan Cahill ’66 and Matron 
of Honor was Kerrie Cahill LaRosa’96; 
Brendan Jacobson ’94 was best man. 
Noelle Arroyo ’98, Nora Jacobson 
Parente ’98 and Elisa Rhine Marcaletti 
’96 were among the bridal attendants; 
Kevin Cahill ’94, Rob Marcaletti 
’96, Brian Phillips ’96 and Joe Parente 
‘98 were groomsmen.

1997
Jenene Roberto married Robert Slatt 
on July 12 at the Culinary Institute in St. 
Helena. SI grads and friends pictured 
from left included Matt Roberto (SI 
women’s swim coach), Tony DeLucchi 
’62, Mike Stecher ’62, Brian Kearney 
’62, Teresa Huddleston ’97, Danielle 
Devencenzi ’97, Ron Giuffre ’62, 
Eileen Vollert ’97, Bob Murphy ’64, 

Rev. Daishin (John) Yalon ’68 (center), a Buddhist monk at the Shasta Abbey in Northern California, came to SI 
to speak with (left) Bill Haardt’s world religion students in April.
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Jenene Roberto ’97, John Roberto ’62, 
Marianne Badawi ’97, Bill Olinger ’95 
and Genny Poggetti ’97. Other SI grads 
in attendance were Joe Vollert ’52, Paul 
Labagh ’62 and Angela Corridan ’96.
Lani Smith recently graduated from the 
University of the Pacific Arthur A. Dugoni 
School of Dentistry. She plans to work 
with her father in Cow Hollow.
Monica Swanson married Daniel Hunt 

June 14 in 
Sonoma. 
Monica 
is an 
attorney 
in the 
business 
litigation 

department at the San Francisco law 
firm of Farella Braun & Martel.

Eileen Vollert married Paul O’Kane at 
St. Agnes Church in San Francisco June 
28. Rev. Mario Prietto, S.J., and Eileen’s 
uncle, Msgr. Jack O’Connor, celebrated 
the mass. Pictured are, from left, the 
Vollert family: Jack ’85, Dan ’85, Joe ’52, 
Eileen ’97, Peggy, Catherine ’95, Joe 
’84 and Tom ’88. Eileen teaches English 
and history at ICA in San Francisco.

1998
  Angela Leus has been promoted to 
Director of Motion Picture Music at the 
Weinstein Company / Dimension Films, 
where she is working on music for the 
Kevin Smith film Zack and Miri as well 
as the upcoming Rob Marshall musical 
Nine. In September, she spoke on a 
film/tv music panel at the Big Sound 
Music Industry Summit and Showcase in 
Brisbane, Australia.

Russian Singers Serenade SI
Ian Randolph ’06 (at right), a sophomore at Yale, came to SI along with 14 of his classmates who belong to the 
Yale Russian Chorus. Led by Mark Bailey, they sang traditional Russian songs for students during both lunch 
periods on March 11. Randolph, who sang at SI for Janet Sablinsky, is a Cognitive Science major at Yale.

All that jazz
Jazz bassist Marcus Shelby 
entertained students Feb. 20 in 
Bannan Theatre as part of the 
AAAS’s celebration of Black History 
Month. Shelby also spoke about 
the need for students to respect 
their roots.
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Lionel Metz received his doctor of 
medicine degree from UCSF last May.
Joe & Nora Jacobson Parente are 
expecting.

1999
Katherine (Kate) Winifred Cody married 
John (Johnny) Francis McCaffrey, July 19 
at Holy Name Church. The daughter of 
Marybeth and Chris Cody, Kate had five 
classmates among her many attendants, 
including maid of honor Claire Beyer 
and bridesmaids Anne Cronin, Nenita 
de Guzman, Elizabeth Driscoll and 
Valerie Ibarra. Johnny is the son of 
Jack McCaffrey ’47 and Mary Moriarty 
McCaffrey; he had five SI ’Cats among 
his nine groomsmen: Steve Borzoni 
’87, Brendan Cody ’94, Pat Cody ’96 
(brothers of the bride), and cousins 
Sean Moriarty ’90 and Pat Moriarty 
’92. Uncles Jim McCaffrey ’44 and 
Laurie McCaffrey ’49 and multitudes of 
Moriarties also swelled the scene.
Jeff Marcaletti married Brandi Roxanne 
Harris of Seattle in Our Lady of Angels 
Church in Burlingame on July 13. Rob 
Marcaletti ’96 served as his brother’s 
best man. Jennifer Strain ’99 and Steve 
Silvestri ’99 were in the wedding party. 
The couple met at LMU. 
Addie Spence graduated from Fordham 
Law School in May 2008.

2000
Michael Abendroth was promoted 
to assistant vice president at the San 
Francisco office of Borel Private Bank & 
Trust Co.

2001
Cesar Abella will be attending the 
Central School of Speech and Drama in 
London this fall to receive his master’s 
degree in writing for stage and broadcast 
media; he was one of two American 
students accepted.
John Angcay married Melanie Loyola 
at Gesu Catholic Church in Milwaukee, 
Wisc., on June 28. His twin brother, 
Rob Angcay ’01, was the best man. 
Vanessa Rawls ’02 was among those 
who attended.

2002
Antonia McInerney is pursuing a 
counseling psychology master’s program 
at USF and is an intern at the McAuley 
Institute, an in-patient neuropsychiatric 
unit for adolescents at Saint Mary’s 
Medical Center.

dragon boat races
SI students took part in the International Dragon 
Boat Race on Sept. 22 and 23, racing on the 
east side of Treasure Island. Despite racing in 
a borrowed boat and practicing for only a short 
period of time, the team took first in the novice 
division. More than 20 students took part in the 
race, led by coach Curtis Wong and moderator 
Grace Curcio. Jamie Rey ’06, former student 
body president, drummed on the boat to help the 
rowers keep time. Teams came from as far away 
as Tokyo, Hamburg and Manila to compete. 

Doctor, doctor
The SI faculty held a party congratulating math 
teacher Kevin Quattrin ’78 and science teacher 
Hillary McKinney for earning their doctoral 
degrees last semester.

TOGA races at the ludi octobres 
More than 300 students of Latin from Northern California and Nevada came to SI for the Ludi Octobres 
celebration Oct. 20, hosted by SI’s Junior Classical League. Students took part in a variety of academic and 
athletic competitions, including a toga relay race, pictured above, with (from left) sophomore Matteo Vicino, 
senior Melanie Mistica, sophomore Isabella Blasi and senior Hatzel Menchaca. 
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Rick Scott and Giuliana Patrito ’02 
recently announced their engagement. 
Giuliana earned her bachelor’s degree 
in environmental science from St. 
Mary’s College and is working towards 
her Registered Veterinary Technician 
certification in San Diego. She is 
currently working in the field of general 
veterinary medicine. Rick earned his 
bachelor’s degree in political science with 
a minor in Spanish from the University 
of Washington and is a Surface Warfare 
Officer in the U.S. Navy. He has just been 
promoted to lieutenant junior grade and 
is the main propulsion division officer 
on the USS Lake Champlain. His next 
assignment will be as the Navigator on 
the USS Germantown. The date for the 
wedding is still to be determined, but the 
location is set in San Francisco.
Matt Wilka graduated from Williams 
College in 2006 with a bachelor’s degree 
in English and has worked in Boston 
for two years at Project For School 
Innovation. He recently received a 
Fulbright research fellowship to spend a 
year in Ecuador working with the Jesuit 
organization Fey y Alegría, a school 
system run by the Jesuits that serves 
over 1.4 million disadvantaged children 
in Latin America. “I’m interested in how 
Fe y Alegría’s public-private structure has 
contributed to its success, and also in the 
role that faith plays in educating students 
from communities with diverse beliefs,” 
Wilka said. He expressed hope that the 
findings of his yearlong study would be 
applicable to his own work in the U.S.

2006
Jillian Cunningham was recently 
honored at the Heritage Foundation 
in Washington, D.C., as a recipient of 
the Ronald Reagan College Leaders 
Program Scholarship, given by the 
Phillips Foundation. Jillian will be a junior 
at Wellesley College, where she is co-
president of the college Republican Club.

2007
Renee Eligio is the goalkeeper for SCU’s 
girls’ lacrosse team. She received the 
2008 WDIA Rookie of the Year and First 
Team All American Goalie awards. Renee 
is a sophomore majoring in biology.

Philip F. O’Connor ’50, an acclaimed 
writer of fiction, died Aug. 18 after suffering 
congestive heart failure. He was 75.
	 Two of O’Connor’s six works of fiction – 
Finding Brendan (1991) and Defending Civilization 
(1988) – were nominated for Pulitzer Prizes. His 
novel Stealing Home (1979) was nominated in 
the First Novel category of the American Book 
Awards and was an alternate Book-of-the-Month-
Club selection; it also earned for him the Nancy 
Dasher Award as Best Ohio Fiction Writer of the 
Year.
	 He served as a Pulitzer Prize judge in both 
1985 and 1989; he and two other judges read 
200 novels each time, and their recommendations 
led the Pulitzer committee to award top honors 
to Lonesome Dove in 1985 and The Mambo Kings 
Play Songs of Love four years later.
	 Born in 1932, he attended SI and USF where 
he attended his first creative writing class. There 
he met a teacher who influenced him “because he 
was such a bad teacher,” O’Connor said in a 1991 
Genesis III interview. 
	  “He taught me by opposite example. He 
had all the trappings of a writer. He looked and 
sounded like a writer, but he didn’t write. And all 
he cared about in a student’s paper was the plot, 
not the characters or situations.”
	 O’Connor knew he could do better, but he 
would wait until he got out of the Army before 
he tried his hand at writing. He joined ROTC 
at SI and USF and received his commission the 
day he graduated. He served in England, where 
he manned sophisticated anti-aircraft guns. “They 
were so sophisticated that they didn’t work. If the 
Russians had attacked, we wouldn’t have been able 
to do a thing about it.”
	 O’Connor recounted those experiences 15 
years later in his novel Defending Civilization, 
whose protagonist, 2nd Lt. Thomas V. Hanlon, is a 
graduate of SI and USF. Hanlon, said O’Connor, 
wrestled with moral dilemmas just 
as he learned to wrestle with ethical 
situations his Jesuit teachers presented 
to him.
	 After he left the Army, O’Connor 
returned to the Bay Area and worked as 
a reporter for The San Francisco News. 
He left journalism after a short stint 
with the paper because he didn’t want 

his life “determined by someone who might have 
shot his wife that morning.”
	 He taught English at Riordan for four years 
and enrolled at SFSU where he wrote short stories 
and earned his master’s degree in English before 
attending the famed University of Iowa’s creative 
writing department. 
	I n 1967 he began teaching at Bowling 
Green State University in Ohio and helped to 
create master’s and doctoral programs in creative 
writing there. The university later named him a 
“distinguished professor” – the fourth instructor 
in the school’s history to earn that title.
	I n 1971, he wrote Old Morals, Small 
Continents, Darker Times, which won the Iowa 
School of Letters Award for short fiction. The 
book went through three printings, unusual for 
a collection of short stories. His story “The Gift 
Bearer” was selected for publication in the Best 
American Short Stories.
	 His work earned critical praise. Webster 
Schott in the New York Times Book Review wrote 
that Stealing Home “is a novel of wondrous surfaces 
and startling depths … as American as baseball 
and adultery in the suburbs … as European as 

Sartre’s conviction that everything has 
been figured out but how to live.”
  I  n 1994 he left Bowling Green to 
return to Marin, which was the setting 
for many of his stories.
    He is survived by his children – 
Dondi, John, Chris, Erin, Justin, Ingrid 
and Hanlon – and by siblings Msgr. 
Jack O’Connor and Peggy Vollert. §

Philip F. O’Connor ’50, 
Famed Novelist

In Memoriam

To read alumni obituaries and to post your reflections  on your classmates, go to www.siprep.org/memoriam. 
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1983
Rob Uhrich and his wife, Leanne, 
a daughter, Adeline Mary, born Dec. 
17, 2007. She joins siblings Emma, 
Isabelle, Robert Henry, Eloise, William 
and Ava. Adeline is lucky number 7 for 
the Uhrich Crew.

1987
Sean O’Neill and his wife, Michelle, 
a daughter, Julia Therese, born June 
16, 2008.

1988

Yancey Wade and his wife, Katerina, 
a daughter, Maria-Katerina, born July 
18, 2008. 

1989
Vikan Eldemir 
and his wife, 
Rose, a daughter, 
Eva Madeleine, 
born July 10, 
2008. She joins 
brother Berjo.

1990
Ken Cordero and his wife, Allison 
(Bunnell) Cordero ’93, a daughter, 
Reese McKenna, born June 16. She 
joins  sister Brooke (5) and brother 
Hayden (3).

1992
Ismael Aguilar and his wife, Quynh 
Trieu, a son, Lucas Santiago, born June 
27, 2008.

1998
Kurt Van Sciver and his wife, Megan, a 
daughter, Felicity Perpetua, born Nov. 13, 
2007. She  joins older sister Juliana. Kurt 
works as law clerk for a judge on the U.S. 
Court of Appeals 7th Circuit.

Thomas J. Carroll ’43, a recipient of the 
Christ the King Award from SI and a close confidant 
of Rev. Harry Carlin, S.J. ’35, died following a fall 
in his home July 31 on the feast of St. Ignatius, the 
saint he most admired. He was 82.
	 Born Oct. 25, 1925, to Thomas Carroll 
and Bridget Shea, Mr. Carroll was a native of 
San Francisco. After graduating from St. Paul’s 
Grammar School and SI, he served in the U.S. 
Navy during WWII and attended USF and St. 
Mary’s College before marrying Peg McAuliffe in 
1949. He counted as a great blessing the loving 
community of the extended Healy-McAuliffe clan 
into which he was welcomed and in which he was 
treasured all through his life. 
	 Tom followed his father into the SFFD, 
retiring as a battalion chief in 1980. He never 
outgrew his passion for the department and for 
his fire fighting vocation. Whenever he went on 
vacation, he would make a point of visiting nearby 
fire stations and befriending the firefighters there.
	 Tom served SI in a host of ways. He sent his 
two sons to the school and was a member of the SI 
Alumni Board, the Board of Regents and the Fr. 
Carlin Heritage Society. He spent his off-hours as 
a firefighter driving Fr. Carlin as he visited parents 
and other potential benefactors while fund-raising 
for the new SI campus. 
	 “For 10 years, from 1965 to 1975, Fr. Carlin 
and I would leave SI around 9 a.m. and head for 
downtown to begin a full day of visits,” said Mr. 

Carroll in a 2004 interview. “Fr. Carlin had great 
success in these fund-raising efforts because he was 
so personable and friendly. It was my great pleasure 
to spend those days with him. We enjoyed lots of 
good conversation, and he was like a father and 
brother to me. I am very fortunate to be able to 
call him my good friend.”
	 For his service to SI, and for his great love 
of the Church and the Society of Jesus, the 
school bestowed upon him the Christ the King 
Award in 1974. 
	 Tom also was an enthusiastic member of and 
daily communicant at St. Gabriel Parish since 1954.
	 Tom is survived by his wife, Peg, and their 
children — Rev. Tom Carroll, S.J. ’68, Cathy 
Carroll, Kevin (Kathy) Carroll ’72, and Peggy (Jim) 
O’Donnell; their grandchildren Tom, Steve and 
Brendan Carroll and Patrick O’Donnell ’04, Danny 
O’Donnell ’06 and Sean O’Donnell ’12; and their 
nephew Dan (Ann) Selmi (’68 Bellarmine).
	 Donations in his memory may be made 
to the Jesuit Retreat Center of Los Altos (300 
Manresa Way, Los Altos 94022) or to St. 
Ignatius College Preparatory. §

1933  Edward Unger
1934  James “Jim” C. D’arcy
1937  Richard D. Blake
1938  Thomas B. Kircher
1939  Jules M. Barsotti
1941  Nicholas Aguzin 
1941  Joseph G. Kelly

1943  Rev. Edward V.
          Stackpoole, S.J. 
1948  Patrick “Bud” Millay
1949  George M. Wehner
1958  Thomas J. Lang
1980  William H. Bentley

Thomas Carroll ’43, Christ the King Recipient

Tom and Peg 
Carroll attended 
the May Heritage 
Society Meeting 
at the St. Francis 
Yacht Club.

We also remember …

To read alumni obituaries and to post your reflections  on your classmates, go to www.siprep.org/memoriam. 
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School Calendar

OCTOBER
	1	 Community of Concern, Commons	 7pm
	2	 Ignatian Guild Mom’s Night Out, Commons	 6:30pm
	5	 Father–Student Communion Breakfast	 8:30am
	7	 Junior Parent Night, Commons	 7pm
 7		 Ignatian Guild Board Meeting	 7:30pm
	9	 Sophomore Parents Night	 7pm
	11	 President’s Cabinet Dinner	 6:30pm
	15-16	 Senior Portraits
	15	 PSAT
	16	 Faculty In-Service, No Classes
	17	 Quarter Break
	21	 Community of Concern, Commons	 7pm
	25	 Class of 1983 Reunion, Commons	 6pm
	28	 Board of Trustees Meeting	
		
NOVEMBER
	1	 Ignatian Guild Fashion Show, Commons	 6pm
	2	 Ignatian Guild Fashion Show, Commons	 11am
 4		 Community of Concern, Commons	 7pm
 9		 Open House	 12pm-4pm
	10-11	 Senior Portrait Make-Up Day, Student Center	
	11	 Ignatian Guild Board Meeting	 7:30pm
	12-15	 Fall Play, Wiegand	 7pm
14	 Bruce Mahoney Game vs. SHC Kezar	 7pm
18	 Fall Play, Wiegand	 7pm
	21	 Class of 1968 Reunion, Olympic Club Lakeside	 6pm
	23	 Christ the King Mass, Commons & Chapel	 10am
	25	 Financial Aid Night, Commons	 7pm
26	 Girls/Boys Alumni Basketball Game	 6&7:30pm
26-28	 Thanksgiving Holiday
29	 Alumni Soccer Game	 Noon
	TBA	 Winter Concert	

DECEMBER
 2		 Class of ‘50 & ‘51 Basketball REUNION, Caesar’s	 Noon
		  Contact Mic Kelly @ [650] 697-9376
 6		 Heritage Society Mass & Reception, Orradre	 4pm
 6		 Loyola & Ignatian Guild Christmas House Tour
	16-19	 Final Exams
20	 Boys’ Crew Alumni Day, Lake Merced Boathouse	 10 a.m.	
22	 Start of Christmas Vacation
24	 NOTE: There will be no Mass on campus

JANUARY 2009
	5-6	 Faculty Retreat, No Classes	
	7	 Classes Resume	 8:30am
	10	 8th Grade Entrance Exam	 8:30am-Noon
13	 Bruce Mahoney Alumni Reception, Poleng Lounge
	14-17	 Dance Concert, Wiegand	 7pm
	14	 Ignatian Guild Meeting	 7:30pm
	19	 Martin Luther King Jr. Holiday
	22	 Fathers’ Club Crab and Cards, Commons	 5:30
	22-23	 SI Live, Bannan	 7pm
24	 Chris Matthews Dinner, Commons	 7pm
	25	 Ignatian Women’s Retreat Orradre	 9am
	29	 AAAS Applicant Evening
	31	 Fathers’ Club Day of Recollection

FEBRUARY
	5	 ALAS Applicant Meeting	 7pm
	8	 Mother/Student Communion Breakfast	 9am
	11	 Ignatian Guild Board Meeting	 7:30pm
	11-13	 Student Arts Showcase	 7pm
	16	 Presidents’ Day Holiday
	18	 Board of Regents Meeting, Wall Choral Room	 4pm
	20	 Mother–Daughter Dinner, Commons	 6:30pm

MARCH
	3	 Trustees Meeting, McGucken Hall	 4pm
	5	 Faculty In-Service, No Classes
	6	 Quarter Break
	7	 Fathers’ Club Auction	 6pm
	10	 College Night	 7pm
	11	 Ignatian Guild Board Meeting	 7:30pm
	13	 Father–Daughter Night, Commons	 8:30pm
13	 Arizona Alumni Chapter Event
19	 Marin Alumni Chapter Event, Spinnaker	
20	 Magazine Drive Holiday [Tentative]
20	 Spring Musical, Incoming Frosh Preview, Bannan	 7pm
	22	 Golden Diploma, Class of 1959 Reunion	 10am
	23	 Spring Musical Preview, Bannan	 7pm
24-25	 Spring Musical, Bannan	 7pm
27-28	 Spring Musical, Bannan	 7pm
	28	 Mother–Son Night, Commons	 6:30pm
	31	 Spring Musical, Bannan	 7pm

APRIL
 1		 Spring Musical, Bannan	 7pm	
3-4	 Spring Musical, Bannan	 7pm
	7	 Ignatian Guild Board Meeting	 7:30pm
	9	 Easter Vacation Begins
	19	 Counseling Case Studies Program	 1pm
	20	 Classes Resume
	21	 General Parents Meeting	 7:30pm
	25	 Incoming Frosh Placement Exam	 9am
	30	 Father–Son Dinner, Commons	 6:30pm

MAY
	2	 International Food Faire, Commons
	5	 Counseling, Transition to College Night	 7pm
		  Ignatian Guild Board Meeting	 7:30pm
 8		 Ignatian Guild Installation Mass & Reception	 11am
12	 Chamber Music Evening, Bannan	 7pm
13	 Spring Choral Concert, Bannan	 7pm
13	 Board of Regents Meeting, Wall Choral Room	 4pm
	15	 Fathers’ Club BBQ, Commons	 5:30pm
15	 Faculty In-Service, No Classes
	18	 Senior Class Holiday
	19	 Ignatian Guild Board Meeting	 7:30pm
	21	 Transition Liturgy, Holy Name Church	 8:30am
	22	 Awards Assembly	 8:30am
	25	 Memorial Day Holiday
	26-28	 Final Exams	 8:30am
	28	 Baccalaureate Mass, St. Mary’s Cathedral 	 7:30pm
	30	 Graduation, St. Ignatius Church	 10:30am

JUNE
	1	 Fathers’ Club Installation Lunch	 11:30am
	5	 All-Class Alumni Reunion



chris matthews, a Philadelphia native, attended the 
College of the Holy Cross, the first Jesuit College in New 
England, and served as a presidential speechwriter for four years 
during the Carter Administration.

He later worked as a print journalist for 15 years, spending 13 
years as Washington, D.C., bureau chief for The San Francisco 
Examiner (1987–2000) and two years as a nationally syndicated 
columnist for The San Francisco Chronicle. 

In addition to hosting Hardball, Matthews is also the host of 
The Chris Matthews Show, a syndicated weekly program 
produced by NBC News and distributed by NBC Universal 
Television Distribution. He is also is a regular commentator on 
NBC's Today show.

For his professionalism, he received in 2004 the David Brinkley 
Award for Excellence in Broadcast Journalism, the Abraham 
Lincoln Award from the Union League of Philadelphia, and, in 
2005, the Gold Medal Award from the Pennsylvania Society.

He is the author of five books on history in politics – 
Hardball: How Politics is Played; Kennedy and Nixon: The  
Rivalry That Shaped Postwar America; Now Let Me Tell You What 
I Really Think; American: Beyond Our Grandest Notions; and 
Life's a Campaign: What Politics Has Taught Me About Friendship, 
Rivalry, Reputation, and Success.

An Evening with 

Chris 
Matthews 

Host of  
NBC’s 

Hardball
If you are interested in 

attending this event, please 
contact the Alumni Office at 

(415) 731-7500, ext. 211

January 24, 2009    

Carlin Commons

Cocktails at 6 p.m.

in the newly renovated 

Orradre Courtyard

Dinner at 7 p.m. 

in the Carlin Commons



Santorini in the Sunset
Saint Ignatius Fathers'’ Club Auction 2009

Save the Date
Saturday, March 7, 2009

Nick Saribalis
Auction Chairman

Patrick Goudy
Auction Vice Chairman


